iupu

volume five, number thirty-four

august 31, 1975

RILEY GRANTS ANNOUNCED

A dozen scientists and physicians at Riley Hospital for Children have been awarded research grants for a year of study at the hospital.

"The grants, totaling \$207,860, will be used for investigations into childhood handicaps and diseases," said Dr. Raymond M. Rice, chairman of grants-in-aid for the Riley Memorial Association, Research awards for the previous two years amount to nearly one-half million dollars.

"I am delighted that the association continues its generous support of individual physician's investigations at Riley Hospital," said Dr. Steven C. Beering, dean of the I.U. School of Medicine.

"I am particularly pleased that the outstanding work in childhood cancer and pediatric surgery is recognized by continued support of research conducted by Dr. Robert Bachner and Dr. Jay Grosfeld and their colleagues," he added.

Riley Hospital is widely recognized as the fourth largest center for treatment and study of childhood cancer in North America.

Areas to be studied under the new grants include maternal malnutrition, small bowel transplantation, dwarfism, hypertension and susceptibility of infection in child cancer patients.

Two of the 1975-76 awards are fellowships to Dr. Baehner and Dr. Joseph F. Ritzgerald.

Research awards were made to Dr. Morris Green, Dr. Catherine G. Palmer, Dr. Robert M. Weetman, Dr. David W. Allman, Dr. Sudhir K. Anand, Dr. Baehner, Dr. Laurence A. Boxer, Dr. Fitzgerald, Dr. Robert C. Karn, Dr. Grosfeld, Dr. Richard E. Lindseth and Dr. James D. Northway.

"As part of a major university, Riley Hospital has an obligation and a compelling charge to discover new information and to communicate results of research to practitioners in their offices and in community hospitals," said Dr. Green, physician-in-chief of Riley.

The Riley Memorial Association gives the greatest annual amount of any private organization contributing to the university's research funds. The Riley money is primarily for financing pilot studies that afford the researcher an opportunity to do the original work.

The Riley research program begun in 1949 was the pilot program out of which grew the multimillion-dollar research activities at the I.U. Medical Center. In recent years research grants have exceeded \$200,000 annually.

+ + 4

CALENDAR CHECK-OFF

Exhibits -- Pharmacy displays this week in University Hospital will be Dorsey Laboratories on Wednesday and Warner Chilcott Laboratories on Friday. Hours are 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Grand Rounds -- Dr. Denis P. Burkitt, member of the external staff of the Medical Research Council of Great Britain, will speak on "Diet and Diseases of Modern Western Civilization" during grand rounds at 8:15 a.m. Wednesday in Myers Auditorium of General Hospital. He was the first to describe Burkitt's lymphoma.

Everything You Wanted To Know -- Orientation sessions about the facilities and services of the School of Medicine Library are under way. The last ones will be this Thursday from 3 p.m. to 4 p.m. and the following Tuesday (September 9) from 4 p.m. to 5 p.m. in Room 205 of the Medical Science Building. Any interested Medical Center patron is invited.

Fun 'n' Culture -- Hot dogs, popcorn, bratwurst, beer, the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra, rock music, dancing, scores of artists and their works--such is the fare promised at the 1975 Penrod Arts Fair, An Afternoon at Oldfields. The date is Saturday (September 6) on the grounds of the Indianapolis Museum of Art. Price is \$10 per family, \$5 per person.

Coming Up -- Thursday, September 25, is the deadline for reservations for the September luncheon meeting of the IUPUI Faculty Club. Purdue President Arthur G. Hansen will be the guest speaker for the program at noon on September 29 in the Union Building. Luncheon is \$3.50 per person, or \$2.50 for Faculty Club members. Send your reservations to Dr. Marv Ebbert, Learning Resources, Administration Building.

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE

Scheduling -- The School of Medicine Library schedule for the Labor Day Weekend is 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturday, noon to 6 p.m. on Sunday and closed on Monday. Effective Tuesday (September 2), the library schedule will be 8 a.m. to 11:45 p.m. Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 9 p.m. on Saturdays, and 1 p.m. to 11:45 p.m. on Sundays.

Special Edition -- Through a generous gift in memory of Mr. Herbert Barnett by his friends, the IUPUI Library has received a Babylonian Talmud, an 18-volume deluxe edition reprinted in the Netherlands. (The original edition was published in London in 1935 by the Soncino Press.) The new acquisition is especially attractive, with leather-like maroon cover, onion-thin pages and gilded edges. The set will be available in the library's reference collection.

There for the Asking -- The Office of Hospital Education's catalogue for the fall educational and informational programs is available for all interested employees. For more information, contact the office in Room 384, Clinical Building, Ext. 8119.

A-OK -- The Committee on Accreditation of the American Psychological Association has voted to continue the internship training program in psychology at Larue D. Carter Memorial Hospital on full-approval status. Dr. Robert L. Ten Eyck is director of the program which has trained 10 psychologists since it started two years ago. The interns have come from Indiana, Florida, Texas, South Carolina, Oklahoma and Kentucky.

Help -- The IUPUI Child Care Center could make more use of any used wheeled toys you may have around the house. Please donate to the Student Service Center, Ext. 3932. P.S. As a result of their last appeal, they received not one, but two refrigerators. Many thanks!

Taking the Bus? -- Effective Tuesday (September 2), the hours for processing Metro half-fare program identification cards will be from 8:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. and from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday. For any Metro information, call 635-3344.

Thank You -- Mrs. Josephine Wilkins, patient representative of Patient Accounts, would like to thank the administration and employees for their flowers and expressions of sympathy at the recent death of her husband, Stanley O. Wilkins. An artist, cartoonist and animator of Hollywood film and television strips, Mr. Wilkins was an animator of teaching films for physicians and medical students at the Medical Center from 1969 until his retirement in 1973.

Opening -- Part-time project co-ordinator needed to administer a continuing education project, "Respiratory Care in Nursing Education," through an NLN-accredited School of Nursing; must have master's degree in nursing. Contact Jean Schweer, I.U. School of Nursing, Ext. 7779.

DEPT. OF HONORS & ACCOLADES

<u>Donald Schauwecker</u>, Ph.D., third-year student in the School of Medicine, won grand prize with his exhibit demonstrating research in nuclear imaging of canine myocardial infarcts, carried out in collaboration with <u>Dr. Henry N. Wellman</u> in the Nuclear Medicine Division of the Radiology Department. The E.R. Squibb and Sons American Medical Student Association contest was held at the recent American Medical Association's annual meeting at Atlantic City.

<u>Dr. Leslie A. Wood</u>, professor of education, has accepted an invitation to serve as a member of the National Social Studies Education Advisory Board for a three-year term starting in January.

* * *

FRIENDLY GREEN SHEET'S NOT-VERY-CLASSIFIED SECTION

Commute -- One or two drivers with cars needed for daily carpool from Bloomington to Medical Center or downtown area, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. schedule. Call Dr. Svaan at Ext. 8492 or 339-3896 in Bloomington.

Share -- Would like to share rides from Greenfield to the Medical Center, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Call Carol at Ext. 8219.

For Sale -- Three-bedroom colonial brick ranch in Pike Township; paneled family room with fireplace, 1 1/2 baths, central air conditioning, two-car garage, fenced backyard, built-in stove and dishwasher, 15 minutes from Medical Center, near Lafayette Square and Eagle Creek. \$34,800, or assumable at 7 per cent. Call 297-0896.



For Sale -- Beautiful colonial home on deeply wooded 1 1/4-acre lot in Butler-Tarkington area, four bedrooms plus private guest room with bath, central air conditioning, new furnances, storm windows and insulation, 10 minutes from Medical Center. Call 844-7291 days or 283-1981 after 6 p.m., or, if no answer, 253-3900.

For Sale -- Three-bedroom stone home on two-acre fully landscaped lot (with creek) at 2628 Bluffwood Drive West (Kessler and 48th), three full ceramic-tile baths, two kitchens, all carpeting and draperies included; much wood paneling, fire and burglar alarm system, air conditioned, 2 1/2-car garage with door openers, new furnace and water softener and heater, formal dining room, patio; many other features in bi-level home, about 3,600 square feet, immediate possession. Upper 60s. Call 633-1186 or 291-9422 evenings.

For Rent -- Furnished room, kitchen and bath privileges, 6142 Haverford Avenue (Broad Ripple area). Single, non-smoker. Call 253-7544.

<u>For Sale -- 1960 Bentley</u>, black over silver, new tires, excellent condition. Call 842-0810 any time.

For Sale -- 1967 Volkswagen Squareback Wagon, 1400 cc engine, new clutch and new paint. Call Ext. 7831 or 846-6769.

<u>For Sale -- 1971 Volkswagen Super Beetle</u>, AM-FM, low mileage, properly serviced, new tires, battery, muffler and major tune-up, exceptionally clean. \$1,650. Between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. call Mark at 633-3973 or Susan at Ext. 7708.

* * *

JEANNETTE MATTHEW
LIBRARIAN, SCHOOL OF LIBERAL ARTS
420 BLAKE STREET